## Towans Transport, Access and Parking sub group Minutes of Meeting Held on 7<sup>th</sup> April 2009 at the Passmore Edwards Institute, Hayle

**Present**: (Chair) Dave Clarke, CC Principal Countryside Officer (DJC)

John Bennett, Hayle Town Council (JB)

Brian Pocock, Gwinear-Gwithian Parish Council (BP)

Lavinia Thomas, Land Owner (LT)

Amy Scott, Minutes

Apologies: Andrew McDouall, Natural England

Bill Makin, National Trust (BM) John Gorst, Hocking Trust (JG)

Ian Toy, Gwithian Towans Ratepayers Association (IT)

	Actions
Minutes of Previous Meeting	
Agreed  Matters Arising	
DC has not heard from Hayle Chamber of Commerce since the last meeting, will contact again.	DC
<ul> <li>DC has made contact with Peter Moore head of parking for Cornwall Council. DC wishes to discuss the future maintenance of Gwithian Towans car park and how CC can input into what the TAP group are proposing.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>JB requested DC talk to Andy England ING regarding Gwithian parking and 106 agreements.</li> </ul>	
Updates Gwithian	
<ul> <li>Need more boulder stones to help stop fly parking.</li> <li>BP has asked DC to attend the Parish Council meeting and discuss the alternative parking plans.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>LT-The family has concerns regarding problems at Godrevy and wishes to assist the partnership. The family are not willing to part with any more land to accommodate access to the car park as this is not the answer. They would like to see a carbon neutral solution to the problem.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>DC showed members maps of the Towans showing the existing cars parks and suggested alternative sites.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>Sandy Acres</li> <li>JB has not seen any planning application for Sandy Acres.</li> <li>DC will consult with Jenny Christie at Cornwall Council to gather information on the implications the Shoreline Management Plan will have for the Towans and access to and from the site.</li> <li>Park and Ride</li> </ul>	DC
Members have been told that Marsh Lane, Hayle was considered as a site for park and ride.	
<ul> <li>Transport, Access and Parking Plan</li> <li>A response has been sent to Gwinear-Gwithian Parish Council addressing their concerns about the plan.</li> </ul>	DC
Any Other Business  • Contact Matt Sidney for copies of traffic surveys and feed back.	

<ul> <li>The goal of the members is for a proper financial study to help raise money which will show demand management. DC to produce a short report stating what issues have been dealt with including a copy of the map showing alternative parking. DC will also talk to the James' (land owners).</li> </ul>	DC
Date of Next Meeting 2 <sup>nd</sup> June 2009	

